
 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
SCHOOL CLOSES 3:15pm 
Thursday 26 September 

SCHOOL GOLF CHAMPIONSHIPS 
Friday 27 September 

WACE PRACTICAL EXAMS COMMENCE 
Monday 30 September 

YR 12 END OF YEAR EXAMS START 
Thursday 3 October 

YR 12 END OF YEAR EXAMS END 
Friday 11 October 

YR 12 WORKPLACE LEARNING 
BOARDERS return 3pm to 8pm 
Sunday 13 October 

YR 7-11 BOARDERS return 3pm-8pm 
Monday 14 October 

SCHOOL REOPENS 
Tuesday 15 October 

SPORTSMAN’S DINNER 
Friday 18 October 

YR 12 FAREWELL ASSEMBLY 
Friday 25 October 

YR 12 VALEDICTORY MASS & DINNER 
Saturday 26 October 

SPEECH NIGHT 
Monday 28 October 

YR 11 THANKSGIVING MASS 
Friday 15 November 

ORIENTATION DAY 
Friday 29 November 

 

 
Peter Douthie & Old Boys at the Golf Day 

 
Staff at the Young Vinnies Friday 13

th
 Quiz Night 

Dear Parents and Students 
 

Over the past two years the Catholic Education Office has commissioned all Catholic 
schools to conduct a standardised survey of a sample of parents, students and staff. The 
purpose of the survey is to give schools important information about the climate within their 
school community, helping them to reflect upon current structures and make decisions 
about future directions of the school. 
From these surveys, four common themes arise for Mazenod; 

 There is a strong sense of community – the staff, parents and students work 
cooperatively in an environment that is friendly, positive and supportive.  There is a 
sense of belonging to a community that has clear values. 

 There are sound academic, pastoral and support structures in place to promote 
academic and personal excellence. 

 There is a clear culture of promoting and recognizing excellence, encouraging boys to 
do their best and encouraging students to celebrate the successes of their peers. 

 Finally, the surveys indicate that the College has dedicated teachers who are prepared 
to give of their own time to support students – a staff that is well planned and has well 
established learning environments in their classroom. 

As proud as Mazenod College is of our academic results, parents are unlikely to rely on 
statistics, rankings and school comparisons to judge the nurturing environment for their 
child as quantitative measures don’t paint the true picture of the heart of a school.  As 
parents, it is also unlikely we start the journey with our sons into Secondary School with 
dreams and hopes that they will be a straight “A” student, to be top of the class, or to be the 
fastest runner, or a Prefect or to be the best 
sportsman.   It is more likely that our aspirations 
for our sons centre on hopes that they make a 
smooth transition to Secondary School, that they 
are safe, happy and form sound friendships.   
These dreams are likely to extend to hoping that 
they are confident within themselves and have a 
sense of belonging, that they are known and 
appreciated as individuals, and that the College 
fosters the work done at home to develop boys 
into young men.   

We have had the opportunity to meet up with a 
number of Old Boys in recent times through the 
Year 10 Subject Selection Programme, the Mazenod Golf Day and the Fine Arts Exhibition.  
In conversations with them, it has been particularly enlightening that they reinforced these 
themes and expressed a genuine fondness for the College. They expressed a sense of 
belonging to the Mazenod Community and had a sincere gratitude for the influence that 
their teachers had on their journey.   
If the soul of the school is sound, the foundations will be there to allow our sons to achieve 
to the best of their ability, and to evolve into young men ready to successfully take on the 
next part of their journey beyond high school and that they are equipped to make good 

decisions, to be safe and have the 
personal values to make a difference 
to their lives and to the lives of others.   

A measure of a good school can be 
found in the experiences of parents 
and their sons. We recognize that the 
challenge is to constantly review our 
structures to ensure that we continue 
to provide the best possible 
opportunities for our students. 
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Mazenod prides itself in providing a holistic education for all boys, including the promotion of academic excellence, promoting 
excellence in sport and the performing arts and offering opportunities for leadership, community service and personal growth.  
But most of all we pride ourselves on providing young men a Catholic education based on Oblate traditions. 
In the end, education includes not only the acquisition of knowledge but also the ability to apply that knowledge and to be able to 
share it with others.  It should also support personal wellbeing and is an essential part of personal development. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Mazenod was successful in winning two grand finals on the weekend in Australian rules football.  Congratulations to the Year 8 
team (coach – Mr Adrian Conti) and the Year 11/12 team (coach – Mr Chris Bolton) for your successful year.  Also congratulations 
to the Young Vinnies for the very successful quiz night held last Friday.  Thank you to Ms Sue Biffin, Mr Glenn Pabst and the Year 
12 student leaders, Patrick Wallis and Brandon Arnell, and all members of the Young Vinnies for their commitment to this 
organisation.  Their hard work in organising the quiz night was rewarded with over $3000 raised for the less fortunate members in 
our society. 
Please keep the Parsons family (Damon – Year 10) in your prayers after the recent tragic loss of Damon’s father.   

Almighty God, your gift of the Body and Blood of Christ 
Is a sign of your unending love for your people. 
May we be strengthened in our loss, 
May we be encouraged in the darkness of death 
And live our lives in service of you 
As we hope to share in the risen life of Christ. 
We make our prayer through Christ our Lord. Amen 

Mr John Payne (Principal) 
 

 
 

FORM 8B MASS   
Thursday 26

th
 September (P4) 

All parents/grandparents and friends are invited to 
the Form 8B Mass in the Chapel at 11:50am. 

 

 

TERM 3 - SCHOOL FEES and RE-ENROLMENT FORMS 

 TERM 3 SCHOOL FEE INSTALMENTS 
Term 3 school fee statements have now been posted and instalments for Term 3 are due and payable by the 30

th 
September 

2013. 

Please refer to the Schedule of 2013 Fees and Charges for our preferred payment methods. 
Families requiring a variation to current payment arrangements or who are experiencing genuine financial hardship are 
requested to contact Mrs Monica Slater, Finance Department on 9291 1414 or at   slater.monica@mazenod.wa.edu.au  

 CURRENT DAY STUDENT FAMILIES – REENROLMENT for 2014 
Re-enrolment forms have recently been posted to families of current Year 7 – Year 11 day students.  Confirmation of re-
enrolment, together with a $300.00 deposit must be forwarded to the College by the 27

th
 September.   

Enquiries: Monica Slater 9291 1414 (Finance Department) 
 

 
The Uniform Shop will be open:   October 14, 2013 from 1pm – 6 pm 

All Year 7 Families for 2014 – Appointment letters for purchasing uniforms will be sent mid October 2013. 

BLAZERS 2014: From 2014 we will be offering an improved sizing service for Blazers. For tall slim boys there will be half 

sizing (longer in the sleeve and body) and for short stocky boys there will be quarter sizing (shorter in the sleeve and body). 
However, we will not be holding these sizes in stock. If you think your son would benefit from either of these fittings he will need to 
be fitted during fourth term 2013 and a deposit will be required before the blazer is ordered. 

Robyn & Maechell ï Uniform Shop Managers 

 

SOCIETY & ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT NEWS 

AUSTRALIAN BUSINESS STUDIES COMPETITION 
Congratulations to Liam Hill, Year 10 for achieving a High Distinction in the Junior Division!  Distinctions were achieved by the 
following Year 9 and 10 students:  Joshua Brown, Cooper Carrington, Callan Manning, Jonathan Neves, Joshua Povey, 
Dominic  Primerano, Kieran Sanders and Jack Van Hyum.  The exam is administered by the University of NSW and contains 

many difficult questions including the effects of government policy changes on Australian businesses. These students have 
demonstrated their ability to think critically and to logically solve realistic business problems.  Well done, gentlemen!   

Mr. David Hiatt 
 

YOUNG VINNIES 

Young Vinnies would like to thank the Mazenod community for their support of the Friday 13
th

 Quiz Night. It was 
a resounding success with over $3000 raised to go to Shop Front and Assist a Student. In particular we would like to thank the 
families of Brandon Arnell and Patrick Wallis for their generosity, time and donations.                  Ms Sue Biffin & Young Vinnies 

mailto:slater.monica@mazenod.wa.edu.au
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L-R: U13 Champion Boy - Luke English, Team Captain – Mitchell Browne,  

Vice Captains - Jesse Sequeira and Cameron Sermon 

COLLEGE SPORTS NEWS 

MAZENOD WIN ACC ATHLETICS CARNIVAL! 

Congratulations to all members of the Mazenod College 
ACC Athletics Team for winning the B Division Carnival 
for the second year in a row. It was an outstanding 
achievement by all members of the squad. The win can 
be attributed to the team effort and consistency across all 
events, as well as the Mazenod boys’ ability to work 
together and support one another throughout the day. 
Thank you to all the coaches who gave up their time in 
preparing the boys for the carnival.  
Below is a summary of the results, including some 
individuals who achieved excellence in their event. There 
was also an amazing number of 2nds, 3rds and 4ths that 
were paramount in the win. Full details of all events 
results can be found on the ACC Website on the following 
link: 

http://www.accsport.asn.au/system/files/sportstrak/athletics/athsb/page1.htm 

OVERALL BOYS 1
st

 Place (48 points ahead of 2
nd

)  
JUNIOR BOYS 1

st
 Place (6 points ahead of 2

nd
) 

SENIOR BOYS 2
nd

 Place (11 points behind 1
st
)  

1
st

 Places 

Peni Ashworth U15 Shot put Div2  
Mitchell Price U13 High Jump Div 2 
Luke English U13 High Jump Div 1 
Dylan Ford U13 Hurdles Div 2 
Ben Kerrigan U 16 High Jump Div 2 
Giles Dent U16 Javelin Div 2 
Luke English U13 Long Jump Div 1 
Matthew Russo U14 Shot Put Div 2 
Luke English U13 400m Div 1 
Conor MacKay OPEN 400m Div 2 
Luke English U13 Discus Div 1 (RECORD) 

Luke Della Posta U13 200m Div 2 
Luke English U13 200m Div 1 
Aidan Gordon OPEN High Jump Div 2 
Daniel Clare U15 High Jump Div 2 
Nathanial Beattie U16 Long Jump Div 1 
Thomas O’Brien OPEN Long Jump Div 1 
Hrithik Narayan U13 100m Div 2 
Jayden McDonald U13 800m Div 1 
Luke English U13 100m Div 1 
Leo Lambert U13 Javelin Div 2 
Robert Joseph U16 800m Div 2 

 

Champion Boy Standings 

U13 Luke English – 1
st
 Place 

U14 Matthew Russo – 2
nd

 Place 

Records  

Luke English U13 Discus 32.58m 
 

Mr Tim Grabski ï Head of Sport 

MAZENOD JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB NEWS 

Congratulations to the Year 11 and 12 boys who won the Grand Final on Sunday 
against Bassendean by 8 points. In what was an extremely hard fought win, the 
boys from Mazenod remained determined, passionate and focused for all four 
quarters. The game was played in windy conditions making goal kicking tough and 
clearly favouring the eastern end of the ground. Bassendean got off to a cracking 
start kicking 4 goals to Mazenod’s 1. This seemed to spark up the Mazenod boys 
who in the second quarter piled on 6 goals to lead Bassendean by 7 points. 
Defending in the 3

rd
 quarter what was deemed a 4 goal breeze, the challenge was 

set to nullify Bassendean’s scoring opportunities. Bassendean won the quarter, but 
Mazenod held a 1 point lead going into the 4

th
 quarter. With the aid of the breeze, 

the green light was 
given to attack at 

every opportunity and to go long into the forward line. The plan was 
executed fantastically kicking the first two goals which left 
Bassendean deflated.  

The fighting Mazenod spirit was on display for all to see. The many 
staff and parents in attendance echoed my thoughts that this was a 
special moment and that the boys had played an extremely 
competitive and fierce brand of football. Not only was this the 3

rd
 

year in a row that the Year 12 group had won a premiership, but 
more importantly, for the Year 11’s to experience such success 
following some tough years.  

Thanks to: Liz Payne – team manager, Nathan Drudi (’10) and 
Brandon Giles (’11) – assistant coaches; Ben Smith (’12), Ben 
Whitsed (’12) and Luka Swithenbank (’12) for their assistance 

throughout season 2013. Congratulations to all involved, See you 
at the wind-up this weekend.               Chris Bolton ï Head of Health & Physical Education 

 

http://www.accsport.asn.au/system/files/sportstrak/athletics/athsb/page1.htm
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MAZENOD HOCKEY CLUB NEWS 

Thank you to all the players and families for another great hockey season. The award recipients were announced at the club wind 
up on Sunday.  

Congratulations to the following boys. 

7/8 A Promotion Fairest & Best: Daniel Heyward. Runner-up: Timothy Wallis. Coaches:  Thomas Baxter. 
7/8 C Fairest & Best: Luke Checker.  Runner-up: Samuel Denham-White.  Coaches: Thomas Carroll. 
9/10 A Promotion Fairest & Best: Jordan Bonomi. Runner-up: Thomas Pavlinovich. Coaches: Tyler Trindall. 
9/10 B Fairest & Best: Hugh McCormack. Runner-up: Jaxon Eyre. Coaches: Chris Prause 
11/12 A Res Fairest & Best: Damien Gallagher. Runner-up: Tom Lees. Coaches: Rob Bulich 

All awards will be presented at the Sportsman’s Dinner on Friday 18
th

 October. 
Peter Bewick ï President 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER: 23rd  – 26th September 2013 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Lucia Chodorowski 

Melissa Doyle 

Melissa Mars 

Diane Lamb 

Collette Copeland 

Anne Tesconi 

Wendy Orr 

Jo Pottinger 

Michelle Watts 

Julie Oorschot 

 

 

 

  



5 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Friday 18
th

 October – 6:30pm 

Wine, beer and soft drinks available for purchase 

ü Join us to celebrate the sporting achievements of the athletes of our College. 
ü High profile sporting personalities and previous award winners will be in attendance. 

ü Pre-sold tickets only – tickets will not be sold at the door. 
ü Tickets $35 per person - available from the front office Monday 16th September. 

 

 

SPORTSMAN’S DINNER AWARDS 

These awards will be presented to the following ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ōŜƭƻǿ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻǊǘƳŀƴΩǎ 5ƛƴƴŜǊΥ 
 

INTERSCHOOL AWARDS CLUB SPORT AWARDS 
Scott Cocking  
Mitchell Browne  
Mitchell Pember 
Reuben Healy 
Jamon Child  
Logan Johnson  
Luke Fowler 
Jack Weir  
Jadyn England  
Blair Southcott  
Mitchell Smoothy 
Sam Bouquet  
Jack Amos  
Rily Tanner  
Baylee James 
Brandon Hutchison  
Adam Disisto 
Luke English  

Joshua Harris 
Harry Edwards  
Conor MacKay  
Brayden Burton  
Michael Swallow  
Daniel Twamley 
Mitchell Barker 
Harrison Gerhardy 
Thomas Jebb 
Thomas Pope  
Nick Dunsire  
Matthew Bishop 
Riley Varnavides  
Oisin Allen  
Jack Baker 
Sebastian Lowe 
Kieran Hogg 
Robert Barker 

Daniel Heyward 
Timothy Wallis  
Thomas Baxter  
Luke Checker 
Samuel Denhem-White 
Thomas Carroll 
Hugh McCormack 
Jaxon Eyre 
Chris Prause 
Jordan Bonomi 
Thomas Pavlinovich 
Tyler Trindall 
Damien Gallagher  
Tom Lees 
Robert Bulich  
Joshua Harris 
Connor Whitely  
Joel Peters 
Fionn Holyoake-Roberts  
Alex Kramer 
Mitchell Price  
Adam Disisto 
Ryan Steers  
Matthew Russo  
Michael Garfield  
Wade Southcott  
Baylee James  
Luke Henderson 
Kane Swithenbank  

Thomas Amos 

Giles Dent 
Ben Begley  
Mitchell Browne 
Thomas O’Brien 
Blair Southcott  
Thomas O’Brien  
Logan Johnson  
Sam Marazis  
Matthew Russo  
Hamish Burton  
Kieran Gordon  
Joshua Dowsett 
Fraser Clarke  
James Ralston  
Zachary Robinson 
Dylan Stearn  
Adam Fowler 
Jacob Wilson  
Matthew Alexander 
Callan Manning 
Aidan Gordon 
Liam Ashworth  
Jakob Kerr 
Blake Norrie  
Jackson Shilling  
Jacob Henderson  
Jake Smirk  
Aidan Jamieson  
Mitchell Pember 

Cameron Allnutt 
Fraser Clarke  
Blake Mansfield  
Joel Peters 
William Lamb  
Jared Stearn  
Seth Rudas  
Lucas Lee 
Harry Begrhuber  
Kyle Sermon  
David Geneste 
Matthew Russo 
Hamish Burton  
Aidan Lloyd 
Gus May  
Jamon Child 
Nicholas Parry  
Jacob Wilson  
Daniel Keleman 
Matthew Alexander 
Reece Fenlon  
Aidan Jamieson 
Matthew Vinci  
Mitchell Pember  
Scott Cocking  
Brayden Burton  
Mitchell Delle Coste  
James Kirwan  
Dominic Daines 
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HOUSE SPORTS 

ATHLETICS 

YEAR 7 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Harry Edwards Luke English 

YEAR 8 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Matthew Russo Michael Garfield 

YEAR 9 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Daniel Clare Baylee James 

YEAR 10 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Nicholas Riethmuller Thomas Amos 

YEAR 11 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Ryan Doyle Thomas O'Brien 

YEAR 12 RUNNER CHAMPION 

 
Mitchell Browne Conor MacKay 

CROSS-COUNTRY 

YEAR 7 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 Luke English Joel Peters 

YEAR 8 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 Adam Disisto Kyle Sermon 

YEAR 9 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Baylee James Thomas Pope 

YEAR 10 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Robert Joseph Thomas Amos 

YEAR 11 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Rupert McDonald Harley Bywaters 

YEAR 12 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Sam McGillivray Cameron Sermon 

SWIMMING 

YEAR 7 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Harrison Berghuber Luke English 

YEAR 8 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Sydney Scholes Blake Mansfield 

YEAR 9 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 

Anthony Paini William Robinson 

  
Michael Verran 

YEAR 10 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Xavier West Jackson Govers 

YEAR 11 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Justin Van Nieuwburg Liam Ashworth 

YEAR 12 RUNNER UP CHAMPION 

 
Sam McGillivray Henry Fisher 

 
SPORTING EXCELLENCE AWARDS 

Luke Fowler 
Ben Hischar 
Michael Verran 
William Robinson 

Steven Lowther 
Owen McCallum 
William Robinson 
Angus Schrimgeour 

Nik Sequiera 
Jesse Sequiera 
Jack Baker 
Morgan O'Rourke 

Tom Oliver 
Scott Cocking 
Jackson Govers 
Brodie Crawford 
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IMMUNISATION CLINIC 

Clinics for HPV catch-ups will be held at 32 Weddall Road, Lockridge on the following dates – no appointment necessary: 

    2
nd

 December 2013 Monday  8am – 10am 
    5

th
 December 2013 Thursday 8am – 10am 

    11
th

 December 2013 Wednesday 8am – 10am 
    13

th
 December 2013 Friday  8am – 10am 

If you are unsure if your child: 1. has missed a HPV and needs a catch-up 
 2. has had their HPV done elsewhere and are unsure if records have been updated. 
 3. unable to attend the above dates. 

Please call School Based Immunisation 0404 894 278 for further assistance.                               Mr Jeff Ronan ï Deputy Principal 
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